UUP Veterans Affairs Meeting Minutes

Friday October 12, 2102

Present: Tommie Babbs; William Borgstede; Edward Bush; Clifford DaVis; Ray Gleason John Thomas Hogle; Louis Scala; David Michael Scholl; Kathleen Southerton; Jim Engle

Regrets: Gina Doty; David Foti; Jeffery Gordon; Edward Hanley; Richard Harding; Robert Kasprak; Michael Knee; Norman Payne; Willam Tusang; Nick Warner; Wille White

1. The meeting was called to order by William Borgstede at 1:30pm

2. The meeting was generally held as a discussion forum with a variety of topics which are outlined below:

· Tommie Babbs distributed a flyer generated from the University at Buffalo which highlighted the fact that many UUP Members (veterans) where not counseled properly about their retirement options. The flyer asks our colleagues to email uupretirement@gmail.com to tell your story.
· There were several discussions which centered on the topic of raising the awareness in UUP about veteran members among us, and veterans in general. Someone suggested that, “we must raise the awareness within UUP to support our veterans, and not necessarily the wars they fight.” The committee brainstormed some ideas to accomplish this objective

· There was a motion, which passed unanimously, to establish a Veterans Table at the next Delegate Assembly. Donations would be accepted toward the Wounded Warriors Program. Additionally, Red/White/Blue UUP Veteran Ribbons will be distributed to vets at this registration table. Tom Hogle. Jim Engle and Bill Borgstede will speak to Phil Smith about this idea.

· Articles about Veteran Issues should be submitted regularly to the Voice. David Scholl will write the next article to be submitted to the Voice
· Additionally, information pertaining to veterans should also be sent to UUP Chapter Presidents (i.e. Military Reemployment Act; honoring Veterans on Veterans Day;  Affirmative Action—Vets not included in some searches, which limits job opportunities) These types of issues can be made a priority for legislative action on the part of UUP.

· The problem of Veterans reintegrating into society, and not self-identifying themselves on college campuses…was discussed and taking advantage of the 599 Program.

· The OCC—has a model Vets Club that can be shared with other UUP Chapters.

· Lastly, there was a discussion about UUP members writing and telling “their story.” 

The meeting adjourned at around 3pm 

Respectfully submitted

Louis A. Scala

UUP Farmingdale
**Gina Doty sent these to committee members as a draft for revisions and none arrived to her, so she has accepted these meeting minutes “as is”.  Thanks Louis for doing this for me during my absence. 
